January 26, 2024

Dear Residents, Families & Staff:

Dunwoody Village is pleased to welcome John Dubyk as its new Chief Financial Officer. John has
assumed this position as of January 22, 2024. John has a long history of working in finance and
leadership positions in not-for-profit CCRC organizations. Most recently, he served The Philadelphia
Protestant Home (PPH) for thirteen years: as President & CEO for 4 years, as CFO for 3 years, and as
controller for 6 years. In those roles, he focused his attention on strategic planning, board
development, succession planning and financial operations. John has served in similar leadership roles
at Friends Village at Woodstown, the Lutheran Community at Telford, and Frederick Living. He is a
graduate of LaSalle University with a BS in accounting and an MBA with emphasis in finance. John is a
licensed Nursing Home Administrator and has completed the Leading Age PA Fellows in Leadership
Program. John will be an asset to Dunwoody Village!

Gift Shop News
As a reminder, the gift shop is open each Monday through Friday from 11AM until 2PM.
e The after-holiday sale has been rescheduled for Monday 01/29/2024 from 11AM — 2PM. Stop
by for lots of fantastic bargains on gift items. Holiday items ae discounted 50%!
e Single-pack COVID test kits and DNR bracelets are available for sale.
e Our Gift Shop coordinator (Marion Lee) will be at the Volunteer Festival to chat with anyone
interested in helping with the shop. Residents play a very important role in the success of the
Gift Shop. Thanks, as always, for your patronage.

CoviD
One Residential resident tested positive and is on quarantine. No Care Center residents are positive at
this time. Three staff members tested positive and are at home on isolation.

Best regards,

Maureen



